MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 4th May 2021 VIA ZOOM DUE TO COVID RESTRICTIONS AT 8.00PM 
Annual Parish Meeting opened at 7.45pm.
Present.  Councillor’s Harbour, Austin, Nimmo, Weston, Brookes, Simmons, Perry, Blythin and Swale Borough Councillor Valentine.
Apologies.  Received from County Councillor Bowles and Swale Borough Councillor Gould.
Absent.  Councillor Scutt.

Swale Borough Councillor Valentine confirmed Local Plan consultation closure.  
Councillor Simmons recommended the Parish Council look into Grants that are available to the council.  Councillor Austin to send further detail of proposals to BC Valentine regarding health and wellbeing, climate emergency and communities are all in the realm of grants that may be available.
Meeting closed at 8pm.

Monthly Parish Meeting opened at 8pm.

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda. 
 
Previous Minutes approved and signed.				                                          21/15301 

A251.  Meeting was held with KCC Highway and Ospringe Parish Council.  Councillor Simmons confirmed New House Lane traffic has increased which was seconded by Councillor Weston.  Councillor Harbour noted that Porters Lane was a cause for concern due to vehicles reversing out to the blockages.  Councillor Simmons observed that there had been concrete blocks placed between the Scouts entrance and exit gates however, these have since been removed.					    											                            				            					21/15302
Traffic Calming.  Chairman confirmed that from 17th May 2021 a meeting should be held for improvement planning which would combine with the 20’s plenty campaign.  Chairman suggested that restrictions should be applied from A251 past the school, running alongside the Lees to the Bridleway at the end of Badlesmere.  Cllr Weston suggested operating the 20’s plenty and Traffic calming schemes separately.  Chairman is keen to work with Challock Parish Council regarding the speed limits on A251.  Councillor Blythin agreed with this suggestion.  Chairman read to the Parish Council an example of a flyer that could be distributed to all in the community to receive and encourage support.  Chairman requested assistance.
· Councillor Austin to design, raise approval and print.
Councillor Weston informed the Council that an email address relating to the campaign could be created and displayed on the flyer.
· Councillor Weston to obtain an email address from 20’s Plenty.
Suggestion was made that the Flyer be sent for publishing in the Parish Magazine.
 																																21/15401
20’s Plenty Campaign.  Sheldwich, Badlesmere and Leaveland are not currently registered as an active campaign.  Councillor Blythin suggested adding details of Campaign to the Parish Magazine.
· Councillor Weston to register campaign.
21/15402                                                                                                                                  

Finance.  Cheques raised in relation to KALC Membership, PKF Littlejohn Administration Charges, McCabe Ford Williams Payroll Services.  All signed and approved.
											21/15403



Meeting Closed at 8.30pm
Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 1st June 2021 at Badlesmere Village Hall.  

Signed:

Dated:
